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As we go into March I am reflecting on all of the 

events that happened in February. With February be-

ing the shortest month of the year it was sure an 

eventful one. We were able to reopen our dining 

room Monday – Thursday on Monday, February 

13th, Tuesday, February 14th we were all ready to 

celebrate Valentine’s Day, we had a visit from Vital 

Research that randomly selected 49 residents from 

the community to interview about quality of life at 

Apple Valley Villa. As the gloomy, rainy February 

day continued we discovered that a rainy day in the 

middle of winter does not combine well with a snow 

covered roof with nowhere for the rain to go. We had 

rain water coming into our building that was coming 

over the flashing on the roof due to now where for 

the rain to go. There was rain water from 5th floor all 

the way to the garage in an area of the building. We 

had a total of 16 resident apartments that were affect-

ed by this and 3 of them that had to temporarily relo-

cate. The restoration company that responded was 

out in a timely manner and did the mitigation they 

needed to dry out the walls, carpets and affected are-

as that had moisture in them. We are now awaiting 

the reconstruction portion to put our building back 

together. This process will be starting in the next 

week or two, we will update those that will be hav-

ing work done in their apartments when they get the 

final quotes completed to move forward. We appre-

ciate everyone’s patience as we had to enter apart-

ments, run loud equipment and disrupt your daily 

routine.  

The next week we back in true form of Minnesota 

weather being blessed with a whopping 19 inches of 

snow in Apple Valley. It was all hands on deck for 

Apple Valley Villa Team Members helping out in 

any way possible to make sure that our residents 

were taken care of during this time as team members 

struggled to get into work. Again, we appreciate your 

understanding with a few minor changes that hap-

pened during this time. This is a good time to also 

remind all residents and family members that vehi-

cles need to be moved within 24 hours of a snow 

event so our maintenance team can clear the parking 

lots. 

I am excited to announce that starting Monday, 

March 6th the dining room will be open 7 days a 

week! We have a new wait staff team that we are 

training in and ready to open back up full time. The 

dining room is open from 4:00-6:00pm. 

(continued on Page 2)  
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Management Directory  

 

Staff  

Title 

Phone #  

Office Location 

Emily Kjelstad  

Director of Housing 

952-236-2628 

Office: 102 

Sherry Eastgate 

Director of HUD Housing 

952-236-2610 

Office: 102 

Jean Andries 

Campus Marketing Director 

952-236-2625 

Office: 102 

Annalissa Akif 

Resident Services Director 

952-236-2626 

Office: 102 

Cyndi Sabin, RN 

Director of Health Services 

952-236-2623 

Office: Off of Lobby 

Leslie Wycoff 

Director of Housekeeping 

952-236-2630 

Office: Lower Level 

Amber Castellano 

Director of Activities  

952-236-2620 

Office: Lower Level 

Lisa Brazman 

Director of Food & 

Nutrition  Service 

952-236-2580 

Office: Lower Level 

Tim Schmidt 

Director of Campus  

Physical Plant  

952-236-2590 

Office: LL of Health & 

Rehab Center 

Julie Ryan 

Director of Spiritual Care 

Chaplain 

952-236-2627 

Office: Lower Level 

If you need to contact a nurse, 

please call 952-236-2621.  If 

it’s an emergency, please call 

the Front Desk (0).  

If you choose to pick up your meal you may do so 

starting at 5:30pm or if you are requesting deliv-

ery this will not happen until after 5:30pm after 

the dining room is served and will have a $3.00 

meal delivery charge. If you have any questions 

about this please reach out. 

 

Our Focus Meeting in February we talked about 

updates in the Resident Handbook. All residents 

will be receiving a new Resident Handbook dur-

ing the first week of March. It will include a new 

acknowledgement page at the end to sign and re-

turn. This month’s Focus Meeting Topic will be: 

Senior Scams and Security. We will dive into 

scams to watch out for during tax season, other 

current scams, and building security. Apple Val-

ley Villa will be asking all visitors and vendors to 

be signing in and out of the building to increase 

security and know who is in the building in the 

event of an emergency. We would also like to ask 

residents to use this if they are going out of the 

building. This will help us again in the event of 

an emergency knowing who is in our building or 

if we are trying to locate a resident. The sign in/

sign out book will be located in the front lobby as 

you enter the building. 

I don’t know about you but spring is one of my 

favorite seasons, warm weather, longer days 

begin and March Madness basketball tournament! 

Emily Kjelstad 

Director of Housing 

952-236-2628 

emily.kjelstad@cassialife.org  

Manger’s Message Cont. 
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      Lee-Ellen Kirkhorn! 

 

Quick Facts: 

Favorite Quote: Be kind. No act of kindess, no matter  how small, is ever  wasted. 

Favorite Food: Pizza!  

 

This month’s Resident Spotlight Features Lee-Ellen Kirkhorn! Lee-Ellen moved in 

during the pandemic and has brought kindness, innovative ideas, and her signature 

scarves to the Villa and everywhere she goes! 

Born and raised in Kennewick, Washington to a mother who was a skilled baker, quilter, and all things his-

tory, and father who taught Lee-Ellen about cars and how to have a good sense of humor. She enjoyed her 

days as an only child, not including her beloved chocolate lab, Chip, with her loving parents. Intelligent and 

ambitious from the get-go, Lee-Ellen went on to accomplish many feats. From getting multiple degrees in 

nursing, a bachelors from Washing State University to a PhD in Educational Leadership from Gonzaga Uni-

versity at only 25, Lee-Ellen’s kind heart inspired her to share her knowledge with others. She was the lead 

author for the first edition of the nursing textbook Perspectives on Pathophysiology, created a campus at 

Gundersen Luther and an educational course at University of Wisconsin-Madison, she was the Associate 

Dean at UW-Madison, and a department head at Purdue just to name a few! With great knowledge came re-

sponsibility, and travel! Lee-Ellen has traveled to 14 countries including Nicaragua, Germany, Austria, Ire-

land, England, Mexico, Norway, China, and Russia. However, she found love not 

abroad but in Spokane when she met the love of her life in a coffee shop. Her late 

husband, Michael, also shared the same intelligence and wit as Lee-Ellen as he 

taught environmental journalism in NYU. They collaborated in articles to MEN-

SA (which Lee-Ellen is still a member of!) and together had a daughter, Amelia. 

Amelia also shares her parents’ ambitions and skills as she is a talented musician 

and also a cat lover! Lee-Ellen spends her days learning Norwegian on Duolingo 

and attending activities at the Villa and out in the community with her daughter. 

She hopes to travel to Norway again with her daughter when she masters the lan-

guage. What’s next for Lee-Ellen? To hopefully learn more language and finding 

ways to keep her mind and body sharp! We love Lee-Ellen’s sparkle and are 

thankful that since coming to the Villa is has not dimmed but shined!  

 

If you are interested in nominating yourself or another resident for the Resident 

Spotlight, contact Amber the Activities Director, x2620.  

Resident Spotlight 
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 Announcements  
Resident Community Update Meeting 
Learn about updates from each department on 
Monday March 6th at 2:00pm in the Dining Room 
 
Villa Salon 
Located on the 2nd floor next to the laundry room. If 
you would like to make an appointment or have 
questions please call Sandy at 952-215-4163.  
 
The Foot Nurse 
If you are interested in receiving nail/ foot care, 
please call Katie Sikel, RN, CFCS at 651-726-4134 
with any questions or for a future reservation. 
Appointments in the Nail Salon on 4th floor (#413). 
 
Sewing Volunteer LAST DAY 3/6/2023 
The sewing volunteer will no longer be able to 
offer sewing services starting April 2023. The last 
day for her to pick up items will be March 6th. If you 
are interested in providing these services for the 
Villa and Care Center please contact Amber x2620. 
 
Open Door Pantry– 3/10/2023 
If you are not signed up for open door pantry you 
may obtain an application from the front desk. You 
must be sign up in advance to receive items. You 
will make an appointment to come to the Lower 
Level Activity Room to pick up the items you would 
like. The items vary from produce, frozen goods, and 
canned goods.  
 
Dakota County Library Book Exchange– 3/23/2023 

The librarians from the Dakota County Library will 
come Thursday March 23 at 2:00pm with books for 
you to check out. Please call librarian Erin Holl with 
any book questions or requests at 952-891-7061.  
 
3rd floor Wellness Center TV 
The TV in the 3rd floor Wellness Center has 
expanded cable for you to watch at your leisure! 
Minnesota sports schedules will be posted on the 
bulletin board in the Wellness Center. Feel free to 
use the TV when there is not a scheduled activity 
taking place. Please keep the room clean and be 
mindful of volume by closing the doors when the TV 
is on.  
 
 

Sign-up sheets for the outings are on the Lower 

Level Bulletin Board. You do not need to pay to go 

on these outings. Sign up sheets will be posted on 

Monday and Friday for the following week. Please 

see Annalissa, Resident Services Director, to 

become certified to ride the bus. 

*Please have Metro Mobility Buses go to the 

BACK DOOR for pick up and drop off. 

  
 

 Bus Outings 

Date Location 

Thursday 

3/2 

Cub Foods 

Monday 

3/6 

Walmart 

Tuesday 

3/7 

Dollar Tree 

Monday 

3/13 

Joann Fabrics/ 

Savers 

Thursday  

3/16 

Cub Foods 

Thursday 

3/16 

Olive Garden  

Monday  

3/20 

Walmart 

Tuesday 

3/21 

Aldi 

Friday 

3/24 

Mystic Lake 

Casino 

Monday  

3/27 

Target 

Thursday 

3/30 

Cub Foods 
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 Special Events  

March 2023 

Music Performances 

Music with Second Act Players– Monday 3/13 at 

2:00pm Fireside Dining Room 

 

 

 

 

Free Nail Polishing 

Get your nails painted for free! Come to the Lower 

Level Activity Room from 1:30-3:30 on Thursday 

March 2nd, 16th, and 30th. 

Wine Social 

Socialize with your friends and neighbors over 

drinks on Thursday March 9th at 2:00pm in the  

Fireside Dining Room!   

Lunch Outing 

Come enjoy a meal out with friends at Olive Garden 

on Thursday March 16th leaving at 11:00am. Sign up 

on the Lower Level bulletin board. 

Birthday Party  

Celebrate the monthly birthdays on March 13th at 

2:00pm in the Fireside Dining Room! Everyone is 

invited and those with March birthdays will be     

recognized at the party. 

Spring Break Week 

It’s Spring Break at the Villa! Enjoy a week filled 

with tropical activities beginning with a travelogue 

for our destination and ending with a Tropical 

Themed Happy Hour!  

This year’s destination: THE BAHAMAS! 

Monday March 27th  

1:00pm Spring Break Video: Bahamas Travelogue (WC) 

Tuesday Jan. 31st 

2:00pm Spring Break Bingo (LL Activity Room) 

Wednesday Feb. 1 

2:30pm Spring Break Mini Golf (LL Activity Room) 

Thursday Feb. 2 

2:00pm Spring Break Sea Shell Art (LL Activity Room) 

Friday Feb. 3 

2:00pm Spring Break Happy Hour (Fireside Dining 

Room) 

Card Bingo 

Come play Card Bingo every other Tuesday at 

3:30pm in the Lower Level Activity Room!            

No experience necessary. 5 cents per game- bring 

your nickels! 

Free Craft 

Come make a FREE Easter themed craft on Monday 

March 20th at 3:00 p.m. in the Lower Level Activity 

Room! 
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March Birthdays Spiritual Care News 
Spiritual Care Opportunities at the Villa 
Weekly Spiritual Care is offered as an ecumenical 
worship service for all residents every Wednesday at 
1:30 p.m.  in the chapel on the 4th floor.  The first 
Wednesday of each month is a service of Holy Com-
munion. 
 
A monthly ecumenical worship service with Holy 
Communion is offered on the first Sunday of each 
month at 1:30 p.m.  
 
On the 2nd through 4th Sundays, worship will be 
available on channel 3 on your televisions at 1:30 p.m. 
 
Weekly Spiritual Care is being provided for the resi-
dents of 501 and 502 memory care suites every Thurs-
day. 
 
Bible Study is offered for all residents every week on 
Thursdays at 10:00 a.m. in the Activities room. 
 
Catholic Service is offered on Thursdays at 3:30 p.m. 
and Catholic mass the 4th Tuesday at 10:30am 
 
Chaplain Julie is available for individual visits in your 
home or in her office. 
 
Chaplain Julie is on campus every Tuesday, Wednes-
day, and Thursday.  She can be reached via phone at 
extension 2627.  Her office is down the Lower Level 
hallway almost to the Care Center.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Thoughts and 

Prayers are  with the 

loved ones of:  

 

Bette Albert  

Marlene Justin  

Bea Henderson  

 

 

-ÁÒÉÌÙÎ &ÏÓÓÅÅÎ χȾφ 

-ÁÒÙ (ÁÌÖÏÒÓÏÎ χȾφ 

*ÏÙÃÅ 7ÉÔÔÅÎÈÁÇÅÎ χȾψ 

,ÁÕÒÅÌ 3ÃÈÅÉÂÅ χȾω 

*ÕÎÅ "ÅÒÇ χȾω 

-ÁÒÇÏ 0ÌÕÎÇ χȾϋ 

,ÏÕÉÓÅ "ÁÃÈ  χȾό 

*ÁÎÉÃÅ  !ÓÍÕÓ χȾό 

'ÌÁÄÙÓ :ÅÉÄÌÅÒ χȾύ 

6ÁÌÏÒÁ 'ÒÅÓÅÔÈ  χȾυχ 

$ÏÕÇ 3ÔÒÁÎÄ χȾυω 

#ÈÅÒÙÌ (ÏÖÉË χȾυω 

'ÉÌÂÅÒÔ 0ÁÒÅÄÅÓ  χȾυύ 

.ÏÒÍÁ *ÏÈÎÓÏÎ χȾφυ 

$ÏÒÉÓ "ÅÒÄÁÈÌ χȾφυ 

%Ä×ÉÎ !ÌÂÒÅÃÈÔ χȾφφ 

3ÁÎÄÒÁ :ÁÃË χȾφψ 

*ÁÎÅ "Ï×ÅÒÓ χȾφϋ 

,Á6ÏÎÎÅ .ÅÒÇÅ χȾφύ 

'ÁÒÙ /ÓÉÅÃËÉ χȾφύ 



7  
March 2023 

Message from the Chaplain 

Variety is the Spice of Christian Life 

As the story goes: A man had just had his annual physical exam and was waiting for the doctor’s initial 

report.  The doctor came in with her charts in her hand and said, “There’s no reason why you can’t live a 

completely normal life as long as you don’t try to enjoy it.” 

As we age, we certainly realize that the choices we make to maintain our health are often much less 

enjoyable than the lack of proper nutrition and lifestyle choices we made in our “devil-may-care” years.  

We now listen for big words like “antioxidants” and “polyunsaturated fats.” In addition, we rejoice when 

we hear the latest reports, which give dark chocolate the antioxidant “thumbs up” and categorize a glass 

of wine as a “heart smart” beverage.  We listen to infomercials that promise fitness results equivalent of 

600 sit-ups in 10 minutes by just strapping on a special belt and pressing a button.  We remain hopeful 

that we will someday be able to use the words “diet” and “exercise” in the same sentence as the word 

“enjoyable”.   

Attending to our spiritual health often follows along the same vein as attending to our physical health; 

less satisfying, yet hopeful that someday our spiritual practices will become more enjoyable.  Have you 

tired of your religious routine, or are your spiritual practices feeling empty or falling flat?  Then for 

heaven’s sake, change them!  You can live a strong, faithful Christian life and enjoy it at the same time! 

Need more “fiber” in your spiritual diet?  Get out your Bible and dig into the book of Acts.  This book 

begins where the Gospels leave off, reporting on the actions of the apostles and the work of the Holy 

Spirit.  I guarantee you will not find yourselves using the words slow or bored when reading this book.  

It is full of encouraging accounts where we can see the impact of Jesus’ life after He left this earth as 

well as while He was on this earth!  From the early establishment of the church the Gospel message 

spread, breaking traditions, changing lives, multiplying believers, unifying Jews and Gentiles.  You 

quickly get the message that the early Christians had far from stale spiritual lives.   

If you are fighting boredom in your regular spiritual routine or you have not really established one, then 

do some creative brainstorming to see what other possibilities you might create.  There are after all seven 

days in a week and many ways to be of Christian service and in fellowship with your brothers and sisters 

in Christ.   

What are some of the things you truly love to do?  Sing, knit/crochet, play games, read, write, ….?  How 

might you turn these things into acts of Christian service?  You can ask me, your pastor, a close friend, 

or family member to help you come up with ideas.  In addition, take it to God in prayer.   

Attending to your spiritual health can be very enjoyable and include lots of variety, and dare I say – 

FUN!  Now as far as physical health goes that is often another story.  As I sign off, I return to my lunch 

of rice cakes and broccoli.  Heavy sigh….  

     Keep Shining!              Chaplain Julie 
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Upcoming Opportunities  

Marketing News 

Remember, if you refer someone and they move into a market rate apartment here at the Villa 
you will receive a $300.00 referral bonus when they move! The referral name must be presented 
or written on the tour card.  
Jean Andries 
Marketing Director  
Ext. 2625 

March Movies  

Mar 2- Glass Onion: Knives Out  

Mar 11- Kindergarten Cop  

Mar 16- Breakfast at Tiffanyôs 

Mar 25- The Age of Adaline 

Mar 30- Purple Hearts  

Girl Scout Cookie Sale 

It’s Cookie Time! We will have Girl Scout Cookies 

for sale on Saturday March 4th and March 25th from 

1:00-4:00 p.m. in the Lobby!  

Guest Speaker: Mike Henry’s 

“Thanks for the Memories” 

Take a trip down memory lane with radio DJ, Mike 

Henry, on Wednesday March 22nd from 10:30-

11:30 a.m. in the Fireside Dining Room. 

See the flyer on the Lower Level Bulletin Board for 

more information! 

St. Patrick’s Day Activities 

ñLuckyò Bingo 

Tuesday March 14th 2:00 pm LL Activity Room 

St. Patrickôs Day Social 

Friday March 17th 2:00 pm Fireside Dining Room 

AARP Taxes 

AARP Volunteers will be here March 

13th to file taxes. Sign up by March 6th! 

Daylight Savings  

Spring your clocks FORWARD one 

hour on Sunday March 19th! 

Focus Meeting Topic 

This month’s Focus Topic will be  

Scams and Security on March 20th at 

2:00 pm in the Fireside Dining Room 


